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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NATURAL RESOURCES, PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	3
	DATE:
	July 17, 2003

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2003-B0125
	PREPARED BY:
	Marilyn Cope


SUBJECT:
A briefing on the status of the transfer of the Redmond, Northshore and Mercer Island pools to Northwest Center.
BACKGROUND:

In response to budget constraints in 2002, the Council approved the Parks Omnibus legislation, which included policy direction to transfer or mothball in-city parks and recreational facilities, including pools.  The County was successful in transferring, or entering revenue neutral operating agreements for eight of ten in-city pools by the close of 2002, and one additional transfer has been made this year, in 2003.
Three of the transferred pools, Mercer Island, Northshore and Redmond, are now in the possession of and being operated by Northwest Center.  The Committee may recall that in addition to transferring the pools, the council provided funds to Northwest Center for capital projects and operating costs as negotiated in the contract.  In addition to the funding provided by King County, the respective cities served by the pools endowed Northwest Center with funding, as contingent to the contract.
	King County Funding
	Mercer Island
	Northshore
	Redmond

	Capital 
	$150,000
	$175,000
	$75,000

	Operating/Maintenance
	$79,744
	$80,904
	$58,000


Northwest Center is a Seattle based 501(c) non-profit agency founded in 1965 to provide educational and employment opportunities to individuals with developmental disabilities.  They offer services such as data destruction, packaging, landscaping, property maintenance, laundry, janitorial and food service for both federal, state, and local government agencies as well as private industry.  Owning and operating pools is a new venture for Northwest Center and they are in the process of expanding this enterprise, with the transfer of the state’s St. Edwards pool expected on January 1, 2004.
The Mercer Island and Northshore pools are sited on school district lands, while the Redmond pool is sited on city land.  Long-term leases were successfully negotiated with the transfer contract to extend through the life of the original King County Bond and are not due to expire until between 2011 and 2013 (dates respective to the construction of the pool).

Contractually, Northwest Center Pools must remain open for public use until 2010.  User fees have increased from:
	Group
	Old Fees
	New Fees

	Adults
	$3.00
	$4.50

	Seniors
	$1.85
	$2.70

	Youth
	$1.85
	$2.70

	Disabled
	$1.85
	$2.00


In spite of the increase in user fees, pool usage is up according to Northwest Center staff.  Usage statistics are categorized differently by Northwest Center so a comparison to King County pool usage figures is not compatible for a simple review.
Northwest Center is available to give a presentation on the status of the Mercer Island, Northshore, and Redmond pools.
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INVITED:

Ty Taylor, Vice President, Northwest Center
David Wunderlin, CEO, Northwest Center
Bob Burns, Acting Division Manager, Natural Resources and Parks


ATTACHED:

1.  Northwest Center Pools Learn To Swim program flyer (draft)
2.  Northwest Center Pools Newsletter

3.  Northwest Center Pools Survey Documents

1. 4.  Northwest Center Pools Powerpoint Presentation
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